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The Summit Observer  May/June 2017 

Summit.Observer@gmail.com   MySummit.org  

 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
- A volunteer effort of the Summit Observer Committee 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ --------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

Our Calendar -- Check weekly calendar and mailroom 

bulletin boards for details, updates and more events  
March 1 to October 31 ï Turtle Nesting Season 

May 1 ï Beach Parking Meters Rates Go Up (p.7) 
May 5 ï Cinco de Mayo party dance/karaoke 
May 9 ï Hadassah Donorôs Luncheon 
May 11, 12, 13 ï Hollywood Rotary Auction (p.2) 
May 18 ï Hadassah Fashion Event & Pizza Lunch 
May 25 ï Board Meeting 
May 29 ï Memorial Day BBQ 
June 1 to November 30 ï Hurricane Season  
June 15 ï Board Meeting 
July 1 ï 3rd Quarter Assessment Due 

July 4 ï Independence Day BBQ 
 

From the President ï Dr. Jeff Spiro  
     I have been coming to the Summit since the mid-
eighties, when my parents lived here. By far, the 
staff we have now is the best staff we have ever 
had. They use appropriate customer service, know 
their responsibilities and enforce them and have 
combined into one team (two companies, Kent and 
First Service Residential). When an issue arises, no 
one looks to see which uniform they are wearing, 
but instead, just asks how they can help. 
         So how did we get this great team? There are 
many parts to this answer, but perhaps the most 
important is TRAINING. 
     Kent Security has been having three or four 
training days a year for the last five years. These 
courses are designed by our post captain (it started 
with Marcel and has been continued by Alex). There 
is mandatory training for all Kent employees (except 
those who are on duty during the time of the 

training). The agenda gets reviewed and approved 
by Kent officials, Steve Harshman, our property 
manager, Vito Barrone, the board member who 
works with security, and me. Recently Alex 
designed a training course specifically for security 
supervisors. 
     First Service Residential has always offered 
training to its staff, either through classes at its 
corporate office or on line. They also review all of 
Kentôs training agendas and send employees to 
each course that would benefit them. They are also 
adding Summit specific training. 
     We are making óthe best staffô even better. 

 

Please Make Space for Visitors 
Even during our busiest time, we never have 

less than 300 empty spaces in our garage and yet 
we run out of parking for our visitors. Why?  

Since we are a condo, those empty spaces 
are owned by our owners, not the Association. 
Spaces can only be shared by the Association with 
written permission from their owners.  

With a visit to the office or email, owners 
with unused spaces can offer the Association the 
temporary ability to offer free spaces to alleviate the 
problem with parking for our guests. Owners who 
offer spaces can get them back any day by 
contacting the office. Call the office with questions. 

Residents are not visitors and cannot park in 
the visitorsô lots. Owners, who have unused spaces 
and aides who drive, should let the office know that 
their aides can use their garage spaces. There are 
ways to save 50% or more on using the metered 
spaces around our property. (see article on p.7) 

Turtle Nesting Season  March 1- October 31  
Hollywood can fine up to $500 for bright lights 

seen from beach.  
Lights might interfere with turtle nesting.  
Help our turtles & avoid fines:  

Å Leave your balcony light off  

Å Cover windows  

Å No light fixtures near windows 

Hurricane Season  June 1 ï November 30 
Hurricanes are dangerous ï Prepare NOW 

¶ Read Summit Preparation Guide available on 
mysummit.org & in office 

¶ Prepare to close shutters & clear balcony for incoming 
tropical storms ï make sure your shutters work and 
that you can move furniture off balcony 

¶ Prepare for possibility of compulsory evacuation 
 ï prepare grab pack and plan communications now 

IN CASE OF EMERGENCY      >>      Call 911 and 

then a front desk or garage security for support. 

Garage Gate 954.923.6641 North Front Desk 954.925.3336 

South Front Desk 954.925.1270 

Please send articles, ideas and feedback to  

Summit.Observer@gmail.com or officeôs Observer mailbox.  

Join Observer Committee to support Summit communications.  

See MySummit.org/ad.pdf to advertise. Editor ï Steve Naron 

http://www.mysummit.org/
http://www.mysummit.org/


The Summit Observer May/June 2017 2 | P a g e  

    

Wires Everywhere 
  Our newest board member, Bob Werner, has 
spent a lot of time on his knees working his way 
through a tangled buildup of over 35 years of wires 
to dramatically improve the internet performance in 
our office. After this is done he has offered to assist 
in helping to upgrade our security system. His years 
of experience as head of facilities at FIU are paying 
off for us. 
  Got a talent you could contribute to your 
community? 

 

60th Rotary Auction  
7-11pm May 11, 12, 13  
 Every year this auction 

raises about $100,000 focused on 
local student programs, including scholarships for 
the junior life guard program taught on our beach.  

Often Summiteers make up a row of the 
audience to meet their Hollywood neighbors, have 
fun and food, pick up a few bargains and make a 
difference to Hollywood. There are new items at 
least once a minute during at least 12 hours of 
auction and opportunities to get wonderful and 
unique items such as African safaris and rides on 
the Goodyear blimp. (Maybe the last chance ever!) 

It is all happening at 2349 Taylor St, 
954.921.4500. See you there? 

 

ñOurò Lifeguard Stand is Back 
It was moved 

away because of erosion 
due to summer storms. 
Now it is back closer than 
ever. Lifeguards now 
allow us to take boards 
(but not kayaks) right off 
the beach in front of our 
condo. This makes the kayak (and board) rental 
space in the storage rack in the garage even more 
useful. See the office with questions.  

While this new location is better for guarding 
our beach, those facing south from the south 
building can no longer see the beach warning flags. 
No problem -- You can call 954.921.3334 after 9AM 
each day to get a beach status report.  
 

Congratulations to Our Resident 
and New Author 

Brenda Frank has published a 
book, So far she has a very impressive 
5-star rating on Amazon! She is giving 
a talk at the community center on May 
4. Hereôs hoping she becomes #1 seller in Amazon.  
 

Biggest Ever -- Childrenôs Easter Egg Hunt 
Once the ñgun firedò we had over 40 kids 

running around the pool deck like crazy people 
trying to find as many of the 1000 candy filled eggs 
as they could. Both the kids and, surely, their 
dentists ended up happy.  

Dennis DiMartino performed his 
magic/balloon act again to magically keep the kids 
entertained despite their sugar 
highs.  

Advertisement 

Board -- terms end 18-1/2018 19-1/2019 
President Dr. Jeff Spiro18, Vice-President Armando Sera18 
Treasurer Mary Ann Reisler18 , Secretary Steven Naron18, 

Vito Barone18, William Share19, Henry Tishman19,  
William Villaverde19, Robert Werner19  

2017 Committee Chairs & Group Coordinators 
  Rental Facilities: Sharon Gilroy      Grievance: Jack Cohen  
  Public Safety: Pearl Milestone        Observer: Steve Naron  
  Social: Mary Ann Reisler   Grandmaôs Closet: Susan Spiro         
  Movie Night: John Carruthers              Library: Joe Bennett  
  Treasures & Trash: Nancy Fuller   Gardening: Laura Naron  
  Welcoming: Elaine Bender               Sports: Ron Argenzio 
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The Pool Deck Project 

Finally, the request for proposals (RFPs) for 

vendors (now well over a 100 pages) is almost 

ready. If the lighting study finishes (promised by 

our engineer) in the next week, we should be 

ready to have the board review the RFP soon. 

Assuming we get the go-ahead from the board, 

we still have some steps before we can get 

started making changes on the pool deck: 
1. Send out RFPs 
2. Open responses at an open board meeting 
3. Analyze and compare bids by our independent 

engineer and our lawyer 
4. Vote by board members at an open board 

meeting on tentative vendor choice 
5. Final negotiation on terms and conditions with 

the tentative vendor  
Once we have successful negotiations, and final 

matters are resolved, we move on: 

¶ Resolve code approval issues with the City of 
Hollywood and the timing of any required special 
assessment 

¶ Remove old pool deck surface and landscaping 
material 

¶ Repair of expansion joints and cement on pool 
deck and in garage. Prepare for extended 
canopies around café and improved drainage 
and lighting. 

¶ Apply water proofing to pool deck 

¶ Install new tile and landscaping 
Several items should soften the impact of this 

project on us:  
1. Our RFP requires that our vendor keep at least 

one pool and the café accessible during the 
entire project.  

2. Our healthy reserves allow us to reduce the size 
of any required special assessment.  

3. The amount of planning done so far will 
hopefully prepare us to mitigate many of the 
problems any project this size normally 
experiences. 

 
The three colors of tiles 
planned for the pool deck 
have been out on the pool 
deck for a few weeks to 
allow residents to look and 
feel them wet and dry. 

 
 
 

See 
the diagram 
in each 
mailroom 
which shows 
how the pool 
deck should 
look after the 

project, including larger canopies around the 
café, a walkway around the outside and three 
shades of tile.  

The project will also include several 
other improvements including better lighting 
and necessary changes to bring it up to code. 
Unfortunately, to waterproof the planters, they 
will have to be emptied. Our architect is working 
with our landscaper to put together possible 
replanting designs.  
 

TobaccoFreeFlorida.com 
Quit for yourself, your family, your friends 

and your neighbors. 

Free telephone, on-line and in-person services. 
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Our Losses 

Sadly, we have 
recently lost several of our 
wonderful long-term 
residents and friends. 
Subject to the familyôs 
wishes, the office posts the 
information in bulletin 
boards around the building. 
These postings are kept in 
an ñIn Loving Memory Bookò in the office.  

To protect the familyôs privacy, we do not 
post this information online. We also recognize that 
the lives of our great friends cannot be really 
summarized in just a few words. Still, if a resident 
wishes to contribute an article to the Observer we 
will try, subject to space limitations, to include it in 
future issues.  

 

Dutch Passed Away in February ï Irv Saul  

 Dutch Nichols lived 
at the Summit for 30 years 
with his wife Star of 40 
years. He retired at 54 and 
was an avid tennis player 
and snorkeler. Over the 
years, he ran many 
memorable tennis clinics for 
visiting children. (Including the editorôs children ï 
Thanks Dutch) 

 But did you know that he was an amazing 
basketball player, still remembered by many who 
saw him being a star in high school, college, and a 
professional touring team. As a teen, he hustled 
games with his life-long friend Jack Nicolson, He 
was a high school coach for almost 30 years and 
had a basketball camp for 43 years! The record of 
his girlsô high school teams of 699 wins in 830 
games showed his dedication and skill. He was 
recognized for his achievements in national 
rankings, multiple basketball halls of fame and in 
appearances on TV. His accomplishments were 
recognized by the Mississippi House of 
Representatives when they adjourned in his 
memory the day after he passed away. 
 He will be missed. 
 

----------------- 
You can never do a kindness too soon, because 

You never know how soon it will be too late. 

-- Emerson 
------------------- 

Rita Passed Away in April ï Mary 

Ann Reisler 
The announcement of Rita 

Edelmanôs passing left all of us 
with a great sense of sadness and 
loss. Rita was a true lady, always 
dressed in the finest and with a 
smile and greeting for everyone. 
She loved people and wanted you to share your 
family stories, adventures, thoughts and even your 
heartaches with her. It took her longer to finally sit 
down in the cafe, after greeting everyone, than it did 
to finish her meal. She was a true ñpeopleñ person 
and added such an aura of dignity to our complex.  

One of the things I admired about Rita was 
her intolerance for gossip. If someone started to talk 
about another in her presence she would tell them 
that was unacceptable and to change the subject or 
she would leave. Wouldnôt this be a better place if 
we all adopted that principle? 

She and her family, like so many of our 
original owners, have been a pillar of our community 
and always supported the growth and development 
of The Summit. A more generous family cannot be 
found. 

She will be truly missed and our prayers and 
thoughts go out to her husband Norman and their 
wonderful family. May she rest in peace. 

  
Advertisement 
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Wrong Way to 

Use Towel 
This boy is 

using his towel as a 

tent so he can play 

video games in the 

bright sunlight. Cute, but he shouldnôt be lying right 

on the recliner. The furniture is getting discolored 

by those who ignore our rule about putting down a 

towel. This is necessary because oil and sun 

bleach the chairs. Please provide your guests with 

beach towels.  

 

Heard Cooing? 
According to our condoôs 
original documents we are a 
no-animal building, but this 
cannot keep Mother Nature 
out. So we heard a lot of 
ñcooòing and then found this 
dove in a pool deck tree just 

east of the entrance from the north tower. 
 

Fight Cancer 

by Enjoying 

the Ballet --    
Celestine Taffet 

Come see the Miami 

City Ballet perform at the Broward Center this 

season. The local chapter of the Pap Corps, which 

is a charity for cancer research, is offering season 

tickets for sale. With each purchase, you will be 

supporting our local professional ballet company 

and helping fight cancer at the same time.  

The season has four performances. You can 

choose two or four performances depending on 

your seating preference. Pick either Saturday 

evenings or Sunday matinees. 

1. October 28 8pm or October 29 2pm -- George 

Balanchineôs Jewels 

2. January 27 8pm or January 28 2pm -- Jerome Robbinsô 

works (Circus Polka, Other Dances, The Cage, West Side 

Story and In The Night) 

3. March 17 8pm or March18 2pm -- Balanchineôs Theme and 

Variations, The Concert, World Premiere by 

Choreographer Brian Brooks 

4. April 28 at 8 pm or April 29 2pm -- Romanskyôs Concerto 

DSCH and Balanchineôs La Valse and Apollo 
Season prices range from $85 to $357. Please 

contact Celestine Taffet at 954-404-6037 for more 
information and to purchase tickets. 

Tennis Food 
Anyone? 

For the first 
time, the annual end-
of-season tennis 
party was thrown 
open to everyone, 
even tennis virgins. It 
was held on the east 
side of the café on Monday, April 
24, when the restaurant was 
closed. Everyone brought plenty 
of food and drink to share. 
Awards were given out to some of 
the tennis players. In this picture, 
Maria Pizzuti and Ron Argenzio, 
who organized the event, do a 
group hug with Marcia 
Greenberg, who won 
an award. 

 As an extra 
special treat, we also 
got to enjoy wonderful 
pizza made on the 
grill by Lou Grimaldi. 
 

Advertisement 

Advertisement 

tel:(954)%20404-6037
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Bye Bye Birdies 

On April 2, the Social Committee kept our 
annual tradition of 
honoring our 
snowbirds, who would 
be shortly leaving, 
with a party on the 
pool deck. We were 
well fed by Roccoôs 
and danced to Dennis 

DiMartinoôs music. The crowd did not break up until 
after dark. We had a number of our more limber 

members try out hula hoops with some success. 
To make the management of the Social 

Committee a bit more of a part-time job, the chair, 
Mary Ann, now delegates the running of some of 
the committee events to different members.  

This party was organized by Maria and Ron. 
You might note they also ran the other big event of 
the month, the Tennis Extravaganza. Both parties 
were great successes.  

---------- 
Definitions? 

Thesaurus: a dinosaur that knows a lot of words 
Tumor: one more than one more 
Parasites: what you see from the Eiffel Tower 
Mosquito: an insect that makes you appreciate flies 
Cantaloupe: got to get married in church 

------- 

Treasurerôs Report -- Mary Ann Reisler 

The following is the financial report for 
March as presented at the April 27 board meeting.  

As of end of month ($000s)  Jan.  Feb.  Mar.  

Operating Accounts  1,412  1,083 1,178 

Operating AccountïInsurance  64  57 43  

Restricted Reserve  2,412  2,416 2,416 

Security Deposits  21  22 21  

Special Assessments  0  0 0  

Total Cash  3,909  3,578 3,658 

90-Day Delinquencies  74  71 67 

Only $3,000 of our March 31 90-day 
delinquencies were not at the attorney. The $64,000 
at the attorney represent four units which were in 
the following stages: 1) on payment plan, 2) lien 
letter sent, 3) owner in bankruptcy, on payment 
plan, 4) present court date May 3 

The 2016 audit has been completed and is 
available in the office upon request. The accountant 
was pleased with our accounting and reporting and 
in the management of our accounts and indicated 
that we are continuing to move in a positive forward 
direction. 

Our next quarterly payment is due July 1, 
2017. If you have any questions or comments 
please submit them to the office and we will address 
them in the next Observer. 

 
 


